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>> SUSAN KUSZ:  Good morning, everybody.  We have about one more minute until 8:30.  Looks like we got quite a few people on the call this morning, which is really great.  So I'll be getting started here shortly.  If you're not talking, if you can please mute your audio, that would be great.  And I do apologize.  There was a mix‑up with the interpreter, and they were on our past time frame.  So we do not have an interpreter on for our meeting today.  
I am going to turn the record button on. 
>> AUTOMATED VOICE:  Recording in progress. 
>> SUSAN KUSZ:  And I will also go to sharing my screen here.  And I just want to thank everybody for tuning in this morning.  I did send out a reminder about the meeting.  So I hope that that was helpful for people.  It is October 8th, and we are going to get started.  We have quite a bit of things to cover this morning.  And I have to see if I can figure out how to move to the next slide is the next question.  I apologize.  I'm not really used to doing this.  There we go. 
So, welcome, everybody, with to the SSB community partner and SSB staff forum.  My name is Susan Kusz.  I'm the contract specialist, which I am now running these meetings.  There's somebody that is not on mute.  There we go.  Got rid of it.  Okay.  As I mentioned, ASL interpreters are not on this morning.  I do apologize for that.  We do, however, have closed captioning available.  I believe that it was just embedded in the Zoom meeting.  If you need it in live stream, please ask the captioner to put it in the chat for you.  If you have questions, please contact Jennifer as I am running the meeting and have enough to deal with as it is.  And for those of you that maybe tuned in a little bit later, this session is being recorded.  
Today's agenda is as follows.  Again, I am Susan Kusz.  I am doing the welcome.  I will pass it over to Natasha, I believe, and Jennifer and go through a few progress updates.  We will have an update on the Workforce 1 pilot.  Can we please meet?  I would appreciate it.  We will be having updates on the Workforce 1 pilot.  We were hoping to have Courtney ‑‑ Courtney will be.  However, Natasha will be washing us through that.  And then we have a specialist guest today from VRS, Jess and Laura will be talking about the updates and the demo in Workforce 1.  And then we will be wrapping it up and adjourning and talking about the forum that will be coming forth in January at the end of this.  
So let's get started.  Updates and announcements.  And I'm going to pass it over to Natasha.  
>> Excellent.  Good morning, everyone.  Natasha Jerde.  And yes, ed, you are correct.  VRS is the vocational rehab services.  They are the sister agency that serves all other disabilities.  So my note is, first, I have an exciting announcement.  Back in July during our community partner forum, we shared that we applied for a disability innovation fund grant.  Well, we received that grant.  We received $9.1 million from the rehabilitation services administration.  
I will actually have Susan share out just a high level presentation with you all that we did for our state rehab council.  But we have three goals for this disability innovation fund grant.  The first is we're going to be implementing three tiers of services for individuals.  We're going to be doing universal services.  So doing outreach, marketing.  We're going to be offering training for our community partners.  Our tier 2 services are going to be around retention services.  So individuals who acquire vision loss and are in danger of losing their job or who may think that, oh, no I may have to go into early retirement, we'll be able to provide immediate services to them. 
And then our third tier is more intensive services.  Something unique is that individuals served under this grant do not need to be working with a vocational rehabilitation program.  They do not need to meet eligibility criteria, meaning we can get in and provide services to folks who may not yet have a vision loss that meets the criteria, but they have vision loss that is actually impacting them and work.  
There will be opportunities for community partners to apply under an RFP to provide services under this grant.  There will be training offered to our community partners that you will be able to participate in free of charge, and more information will be coming in how you can get involved as well with providing advice and guidance for this grant.  But right now, we are hiring the project manager.  And hopefully, that project manager will be up and running by our next community partner forum and can provide a lot more in‑depth information about what this is going to look like.  And when we do have a request for proposals that goes out, we will make sure all of you are aware of that so that if you would like to apply under that request for proposals, you'll be able to do so. 
Otherwise, the other announcement around that is we will be hiring 12 staff total.  And we'll be making sure ‑‑ Susan will you be able to manually mute folks?  And we'll make sure those job postings will be sent out to all of you as well.  [Muted].  
>> Natasha, you got muted as well there. 
>> Oh, thank you, Courtney.  With that, I'll keep my updates brief because we do only have an hour.  So I'm going to actually turn it over to Jennifer and Susan to talk about some community partner updates.  
>> SUSAN KUSZ:  I apologize.  I'm a little bit behind with this.  My ‑‑ my bad, I actually need to go back because my notes are back here.  Okay.  My bad.  So as far as accessibility, we do continue to be diligent with checking documents for accessibility and usability.  If you do experience any issues with documents, please reach out and let me know.  Our website on the last edition of the partner post, we did announce the relaunch of the community partner web pages.  There was a link to a form with a few questions about the layout and usability.  
And we would really greatly appreciate it if you would take a few moments to look around on our relaunch and answer the questions regarding the website.  As far as the community partner manual, we do have a workgroup that is working towards providing updates of information.  If there is anyone that is interested in being on this workgroup, we really would appreciate your help.  
We would like to have others assist us on this project, and we would welcome your input.  We will be starting to develop a new group pretty soon on how to develop an onboarding process for new community partners.  If you're interested in either one of those, please reach out and let me know.  
An update on our monitoring.  We have conducted two pilots now with two different providers.  We are going to now run a pilot, which includes staff from either SSU or WDU.  And then from there, we're going to be determining what the schedule of the reviews is going to look like moving forward.  And we will be hearing from community partners in January that have completed the process on how that went.  Again, if you are not talked, if you would mute your line, I'd appreciate it. 
We also have begun to record elevator pitches from community partners.  These elevator pitches will be used for new, oncoming staff to be able to see what kind of opportunities you offer for clients.  If also would be used for clients to be able to understand what kind of services you might be able to provide for them.  
If you have not thought about this, please do.  And you could reach out to either me or Lisa rogers or Lisa Larges about getting elevator pitch done.  We are going to record them and then post them.  
And then one last thing before I pass it on is there is a training opportunity that is available for all partners from the department of administration.  This training is on the supplier portal.  If you are interested or would like to know more information, please visit our vendor training page.  There is one that is available for October 17th from 1:00 to 3:00 p.m. and another one, same session, basically, will be offered on November 20th from 2:00 to 4:00.  That is all I have at this moment.  Jennifer, I'm going to bounce it to you.  Do you have any updates?  
>> JENNIFER BEILKE:  I do.  First, I just want to make sure that I ‑‑ everyone can hear me because my system sometimes doesn't work.  And it looks like it is working.  Great.  
Good morning, everyone.  Thanks for being here nice and early today.  I just have a couple tidbits of information, updates I'd like to share with everyone.  One piece about accessibility, as Susan said, we do continue to work on accessibility in everything that we do and champion accessibility in our work, especially in the contracts arena.  Susan has been very instrumental in making sure that all of the components and pieces and forms that go into the contracting process are accessible because it's not just SSB that's involved in that process.  There are other units and other departments within the state that are involved.  
And we all have to work together, you know, because at times, we at SSB may have something accessible, but then once it goes to another department, it may come back not accessible.  But the point that I wanted to get to was that the department of administration has hired an accessibility specialist.  So we are very hopeful that this process will become much smoother and faster because that is one of the pieces that can slow down the process, that accessibility piece.  
So I just wanted to share that tidbit, that the department of administration has hired an accessibility specialist.  And they are working on making sure that all their forms and pieces are accessible.  Also, regarding the website redesign and updates with that, couple of quick things.  Just reminders that on our new community partner news page, from there you can now access all the information for our forums.  After this forum, the recording will be posted there.  
Also, there's newsletters and messages.  So anytime we send out a gov delivery message with, say, the spectacle, which is our transition and preemployment transition services news letter, that would be posted on our newsletter and messages page.  And then our opportunities page ‑‑ in fact, I just posted ‑‑ and this is new.  Susan and Natasha are just hearing that I just sent something to be posted now for the first time on our opportunities page, which is set up for exactly this.  We had just gotten notice of a free training.  
The national research and training center on blindness and low vision is offering a free training workshop called putting your best foot forward trainer workshop.  And I don't have ‑‑ we don't have the time to read through the whole thing right now, but if you want more information on it, you can go to our website and under community partners, news ‑‑ yup, Natasha's got in the chat, the site where you can go for that.  Under the news and then opportunities.  Now, I put it in there.  This is basically a train the trainer.  It's a job search skills training program for transition aged youth with visual impairments.  The deadline is October ‑‑ this Thursday, October 10th.  And I realize that that's a short time period.  
However, they do say that their next workshop will be April 29th to the 30th.  So this is the type of opportunity that we want to post and have, you know ‑‑ to make available to our partners.  So just wanted to mention that as well.  
And I believe that is all that I had to share with everyone today.  So thank you.  
>> SUSAN KUSZ:  Thank you, Jennifer.  Okay.  So now we're moving on to Evolve Employment.  
>> And Susan, this is what I had shared in my director's note is Evolve Employment is our disability innovation fund grant.  And so when this slide deck goes out to you, there will be more information that you can skim through on the presentation if you're interested in reading a bit more.  You can continue forward. 
>> SUSAN KUSZ:  Sure.  So all of this?  
>> Yup.  And there's actually a link in there around our actual narrative.  So I will talk a little built ‑‑ if you move forward to getting involved, I will talk a little more about how folks can get involved.  Actually, let's start with staffing.  We're a little out of sync because I didn't realize we had my director's launched and I launched right into it.  I want to talk a little bit about the staffing that we're going to be doing over this next year.  
So if you're working with any customers for job placement or you yourself are interested in these opportunities, here is what's going to be coming.  We are going to be first hiring a project manager.  That project manager is going to over see this entire branch, which is for five years. 
That position is sitting with human resources right now, and we hope to have someone in place by the end of this calendar year.  We will be hiring a benefit planning specialist, which will be providing early benefits planning support and guidance to social security recipients.  We're going to be hiring a new American benefits specialist.  This person will work directly with businesses to facilitate something called enhanced progressive employment.  It's a way to get people in the door working and then building their skills and slowly advancing in their careers.  
We are ‑‑ our goal is that the person in this position represents the community that they're serving, meaning perhaps they themselves once was a new American or are a new American who understands the opportunities and challenges of new American job seekers.  We have a heavy focus on east African individuals.  So individual whose are coming from Somalia, for instance, we have a large group on our case load that we want to be able to provide better services for.  
We are hiring a retention specialist.  So this is someone who is the main point of contact for all of our job retention services, meaning they're the ones that employers can call if they have an employee who's lost vision and needs support.  This person has a quick turn around time and can get into a business quickly.  They would be doing job accommodation evaluations.  They would be able to help with technology support, employment support, all of that.  
We're going to be hiring a customer service and technology sector specialist.  So one of the focuses for this grant is to increase the number of individuals going into the customer service and technology sector.  So we want to develop a training program that combines assistive technology and adaptive technology as well as how do you get into the IT field.  And we have some pretty cool collaborations we're looking at, including a collaboration with our state of Minnesota IT minute services, who has a proposal for creating some training around how do you become a targeted vendor providing IT services to the State of Minnesota.  So for entrepreneurs or small business owners.  
We're also going to be hiring seven career navigators across the state.  These are individuals that will be providing career‑related services directly to customers.  This is kind of an ever‑evolving position as we really work through how is this grant going to look and implementation of the grant, but we are looking at seven of these positions across the state.  
And then we do have a number of current staff that are going to be providing dedicated support, including our new English language‑learning specialist, Abby.  And our contract specialist because we will be needing to establish new contracts with our community partners for any community partner who wants to provide services under this grant.  And on to the next page. 
One of our goals under the disability innovation fund grant is we want to be hip to cutting‑edge technologies and making sure that our customers have the training and access to the latest and greatest technologies that can support them in their journey.  This means our assistive technologists are going to be receiving intense development and training.  We also have in our grant budget training for our community partners so that they, too, have these skill sets and this knowledge.  
Our employment specialists and our rehab teaching staff and O and M instructors in‑house will be providing some support and same with the community partners with those roles.  There will be opportunities to provide services under this grant. 
And so I won't go over all of the outcomes, but we hope to provide services to 800 individuals and 500 businesses.  We plan to put 50 community partners through a training program that we're going to be offering.  And our hope is that 85 percent of those community partners rate that training is relevant and useful for their work.  And there will be more information coming over the next year on that training.  
And you can continue on.  The community partners will have access to this slide deck, and they can look through all of the different outcomes that we hope to be able to provide.  But really, there's ‑‑ for you all, there's going to be opportunity for training and professional development under this grant, and it'll be free to you.  And you can continue on. 
How else can you get involved besides looking for those requests for proposals and applying for those opportunities?  We will be having an evolve employment steering committee.  There will be key staff and contractors serving on that committee as well as chairs of two more task forces that we're going to be creating.  The first task force is any ‑‑ a state rehab council evolve employment advisory task force.  
And as a reminder, you do not need to be a member of the state rehab council to participate in committees and task forces of the council.  The SRC‑B will need to vote to form this task form and to create membership.  But this then group will be providing advice and guidance along the way.  They will also be receiving updates and report outs and data report outs.  So essentially, they're holding us accountable.  We're also going to be forming a customer service and technology advisory task force.  This will be comprised primarily of employers and professionals who are in this sector.  So if you are a technology expert, a technology guru, this may be a task force that you would like to participate in.  This group will be helping us create the training curriculum to help individuals enter this career field.  
Great.  So with that, there's probably going to be more questions than answers that I have for this grant application, but I will pause if there are any other questions about it before we move on to our Workforce 1 information.  
All right.  Let's just carry on.  So Courtney is here, but she ‑‑ her family got hit with whatever bug is going around.  So I said I would hold down the fort.  She sent me what she wanted me to share.  
So about a year ago, maybe a little less, we opened it up to our community partners to see if anyone would like to try out using our case management system Workforce 1 so that you can directly put in reports.  And I believe could also track authorizations.  We have three community partners who are trying out Workforce 1.  And there's another feature we would like to now open up to those community partners who are piloting it as well as open it up for other community partners who would like to try it out.  
So there is something called an invoicing feature in Workforce 1.  And so we've decided to pilot it, and we're working through some issues right now with our existing processes so that we can roll out a more simplified and efficient process to incoming community partners.  And we're going to demo what this invoicing feature looks like.  So if there are more community partners who would like to try it out, we would be able to offer this.  
And if you would like to try out maybe not the invoicing feature but would like to trial out having access to Workforce 1 so that you can directly put in progress reports into a person's case record or if you would like to be able to check on your authorizations, please contact Courtney.  I'm going to put her e‑mail in the chat.  And she can actually do all of your access for you and a little training so that you then have access to Workforce 1.  
>> JESS:  Natasha, I think I'm taking it away from mere, right?  
>> Perfect.  I'll turn it over to you, Jess. 
>> JESS:  Hello, I'm Jess with vocational rehabilitation services.  I'm part of the community partner team over at VRS.  I do very similar work to both Susan Kusz and Jennifer.  With that being said, they invited myself and Laura Cheney to come on today and talk a little bit about Workforce 1 access and what we're doing over at VRS.  Laura, do you want to introduce yourself quickly now?  And then I can go to the other slides, and then you can do the demo?  
>> Sounds good.  Good morning, everyone.  My name is Laura.  I'm a business analyst with VRS.  And I've been working primarily on our case management system, which is Workforce 1.  And I actually do a lot of work for SSB as well in regard to Workforce 1.  But we have been working together to get our community partners access to Workforce 1.  So excited to join you this morning and talk about it.  
>> JESS:  Perfect.  Thank you were Laura.  So at vocational rehab services, almost two years ago now, Laura and I were charged with getting our community partners access to Workforce 1.  And really, the driving force behind that is the need to keep private data out of e‑mail.  So the process at vocational rehab services right now is VRS sends all referral information via e‑mail to our partners.  And then our partners return information both in invoices and reports via e‑mail.  So really the sole purpose of getting our partners access to Workforce 1 is getting that private participant data out of e‑mail and into a secured location.  
So at vocational rehab services right now, we actually started a pilot in Rochester, Minnesota.  And then we continued and did a pilot location No. 2 out of Monticello.  From there, we moved statewide.  And so we go office by office.  That's how we train because it is going to be a requirement for all of our community partners.  And so we are now going office to office as we roll out statewide.  So from after Monticello and Rochester, we then move to Cambridge.  And then we move to the northeastern side of the state and hit our VRS offices in both Bemidji and Duluth.  And then we are now just finishing up our northwest side of the state, which is including St. Cloud, Fergus Falls and ( ).  For our northern part of the state, we only have about four or five more partners that we need to get rolling in our training process.  
And then after we finish up the north, our plan is to move to southern Minnesota and finish up all of the locations other than Rochester because they are trained.  And then as anybody can imagine, the metro is a little bit of a bigger kind of project in itself.  And so then we'll move to the metro last.  I believe my next slide talks about our training process.  Oh, it doesn't.  You can go back one more.  I'll talk about the training process really quickly.  
So what we do is when we move ‑‑ when we identify a VRS office, we meet with that VRS office.  We talk about Workforce 1 access, and then we talk about the requirements.  So the biggest requirements are that our partners will receive all of the referral information via Workforce 1.  The requirement then is to also submit invoices and reports within Workforce 1.  We still encourage all of our local offices that the day‑to‑day e‑mail communications should occur.  
But now, we can use initials, we can use Workforce 1 numbers and things like that.  Even when a VRS counselor is getting ready to send a referral, they should be e‑mailing and say, hey, partner, I got a referral.  Please look for Workforce 1 number.  But we wanted to get the private data out of there.  Once we have the VRS office trained, we talk to the local office and talk to their partners and start with a smaller batch, usually about 5 or 6 partners get an invitation.  And we get them onboarded.  And from there, we do the next 5 and next five until they have all of their partners in place and trained.  That's kind of what our process looks like.  Our partners get a training video, and then they get an hour of one on one time with me and Laura to go through questions, answers, to talk about timelines, to talk about what the partner process would look like.  And then talk about Workforce 1 assignments. 
From there, it's kind of up to them to start rolling it out and start utilizing it in their day‑to‑day partner work.  I think that's kind of the overview that I was going to go through today, talking about VRS and what we're doing and what it looks like for us.  And Laura, I know you've got a demonstration ready to go.  I think I did see a question pop in the chat.  Oh, it was just Josh out of trillium.  Thank you, Josh.  Yes, I'm glad it has been a great experience.  And we appreciate you being onboard as well.  Josh was one of our first partners out of Duluth, Minnesota, that was trained in VRS Workforce 1 partner access.  Perfect.  I'll let you go ahead with your demonstration then. 
>> This is Natasha.  He did have a question asking if the access would be the same with SSB as it is with VRS.  And I believe for the most part, yes, it would.  There would be a few process differences between SSB and VRS that we would still be working through.  But essentially, I think how it looks in the system is the same.  
>> Yes.  Okay.  I'm going to do a little demonstration of the process of adding an invoice from the partner perspective.  So going to ‑‑ 
>> SUSAN KUSZ:  So I need to stop sharing so you can share and give you access.  Correct?  
>> Yes, please.  Thank you. 
>> SUSAN KUSZ:  Sure.  No problem.  Just one moment.  I'm looking for your name.  Hold on.  Sorry.  It just is going to take me one second.  
>> And she should be able to because it says all participants can share their screen. 
>> Yes, it's working now.  Let me ‑‑ 
>> SUSAN KUSZ:  Thank you, Natasha.  
>> Okay.  So I displayed on the screen ‑‑ I have logged in as a partner who happens to work for Trillium.  I thought that was funny this morning.  Josh gave us a little shout out.  So that's cool.  Anyway, I'm logged in here as a partner who worked for Trillium Works.  When I come into Workforce 1, the first page I'm going to land on is called our dashboard.  And the SSB staff will add partner staff to specific records that the partner is working with.  So those individuals are the ones that are going to show up on the partner's dashboard when they log in.  So for today, I'm going to go into this record for Carl.  And when I come into the record, how we navigate is using this left navigation.  
So on the left‑hand side, I'm going to see different sections of essentially the person record that I can navigate to.  So using that left navigation, I'm going to click on authorization.  And this is where I would see the authorizations that were created to Trillium Works.  And it's going to display the authorization number.  It'll give the service, the dates, and then the amounts.  So what I've done is I've prepared an invoice.  And what I want to do is I want to upload that invoice right into Workforce 1.  
So when I come to this page on the right‑hand side in this action column, I have a link that says new pay.  I'm going to click that link, and then it's going to bring me to a payment page.  And this is where we upload the invoice.  So the very first step is to click this button that says add document.  And I'm going to go ahead and click that.  And then Workforce 1, we store all of our documents within Workforce 1.  
So we're an electronic case management system.  So essentially, if you think about it as like a paper file, we have different folders that we can categorize things in.  So Workforce 1 is going to ask us to kind of identify where we want this document stored.  So for the document type, it knows that this is a financial section of the record.  So I'm going to select this middle option, financial bills.  So I'm going to select another name.  I have a couple options here.  I'm going to select invoice and supporting documents.  And then the next one is to choose a file.  As the partner staff, I've created my invoice.  I've saved it to my computer, and now I'm going to go out there and I'm going to find it.  And that is what I am going to upload to Workforce 1.  So give me one second here.  
Now, I have a document.  And I'm going to click next.  And on this page, it's called the document add.  This is just another page where I have a few options to add some more information.  You'll notice Workforce 1 knows that the agency that's uploading the document is trillium works.  And staff associated, I'm logged in as Poly Partner.  So it knows I'm the person adding this. 
The user defined document name, I encourage staff to populate this field. 
This is how when we go to the document summary, it's a way to quickly identify the document.  So on the VRS side, we encourage the staff to use the authorization number, the service provider, the services, and then the dates. 
So you'll notice up here, this is the file that I've attached, and I named it how I would name it in Workforce 1.  So I have this little box here.  It says:  Use the file name as the user defined document name. 
I'll go ahead and check that box. 
Essentially what it's going to do is auto populate this information here into this user defined document name.  And then I'm going to go ahead and click upload. 
Now you'll see that there is a document attached to this payment.  So if I were to click on this little PDF icon, it's going to open a document.  And here it is. 
This is my sample invoice that I'm uploading to Workforce 1.  So here it is, you know.  For Carl, ten hours of job coaching.  And I gave those dates in June.  Then I'm going to come down the page.  There's just ‑‑ on the VRS side, we encourage the partner staff to populate, you know, the invoice number and the invoice date.  And then they're going to put in amounts for what they're invoicing for.  So the invoice number would come right from the invoice that was uploaded.  And I'm going to make something up for right now.  And then the invoice date would be the date that the invoice was created.  And then you'll go ahead and you'll put in the amount that you're invoicing. 
So if I go back to my invoice here, my total invoice amount is $750.  And it's all for job coaching.  You'll notice on this authorization there's two lines.  One line for the job coaching, and one line for the mileage. 
So if the partner staff was invoicing for both, they would put the amounts that applied to each line.  For this example, I'm just doing an invoice for the job coaching, so I'll put in that amount $750.  So that's going to match the amount of the document that I uploaded.  I'm going to calculate the totals.  
And then down at the bottom, my only option is to save it as pending, which is okay.  As the partner staff, we're getting this started.  When I save as pending, that's going to come into Workforce 1 and show now that there is a pending payment.  So you'll notice here there on this summary page in this auth status, it says partial paid.  It's showing zeros because the VR staff haven't yet reviewed the invoice and submitted it to our fiscal staff for final processing.  So until the VR WDU SSB staff complete that process, it'll show with zeros.  But once the payment is applied, if you were to come back to this summary page, you would see an amount here, and it would be $750 once that invoice was processed.  
Now, as the partner staff, if I ‑‑ you know, if I came back to this record a few days later this week and I wanted to know where things were in the process, I could come back to this authorization summary page.  I can click on this authorization number, and then as I scroll down, it'll show me that there is a pending payment.  So it shows that I, as Poly Partner, started this payment as the SSB staff work on it, this payment is going to update.  So when the SSB staff review it and submit it to our fiscal staff, it'll say pending, fiscal.  And then when our fiscal staff, when they've reviewed it and they've approved it, it'll say pending swift, which means the next day, the payment is going to be issued to the partner staff.  So this is a nice way for partner staff in realtime to know where things are at in the payment process. 
So that is kind of what uploading an invoice looks like.  I'll pause for a second and see if there are any questions.  
>> Laura, this is Natasha.  I already know the answer to this, but I think others might want to know the answer.  How is the accessibility for individuals who would use a screen reader or screen magnification?  
>> Yes.  So Workforce 1, we do have staff dedicated to accessibility.  So all of the pages in Workforce 1 are accessible and are ‑‑ they have the functionality to be used with a screen reading.  So there shouldn't be any issues there.  
>> And there is another question about community partners attaching their report as well.  And that is on a separate screen.  So it does not ( ) on the invoicing screen. 
>> I can run through that quickly.  So when we submit an invoice, in order to process that invoice, we need an accompanying report.  So I've uploaded this job coaching invoice.  So in order for the SSB staff to process that payment, they need to see that report.  So to upload the report, again, on the left navigation, you'll see there's a section called EDS.  That stands for electronic document storage or summary.  So here, I have a link that says add document.  Again, I would click it.  And here comes that page where it wants me to say what kind of document are you adding.  So in this example, I'm going to come to the bottom one that says vendor provider reports.  I have a couple of options for the different types of reports that I might be adding.  I'm going to go ahead and call this an employment services report.  And then again, I would find my file that I saved to my computer.  There it is.  I'm going to click next.  
And again, it knows I work for Trillium Works.  That naming convention, I named my document how I would name it within Workforce 1.  So I'm going to check this little box, use that file name.  And then I'm going to click upload.  
Now, I started this on the authorization page.  So you might be thinking, well, where is it?  Where is that document?  I got a little notice at the top of my page letting me know my document was saved.  But in order to view it, I need to use that left navigation and click document summary.  And here, the very first document that displays is that job coaching report.  So if I, again, click on the little PDF icon, here is my report.  So I always encourage staff at their uploading to take a quick peak, make sure it's for the right person.  It's for the right authorization, things like that.  Just make sure everything that you needed to be there was there.  
And then as the partner staff, if I had uploaded this and I was, like, you know what?  This isn't correct, it's missing something, I do have the ability to delete it.  So I could delete it and then upload the corrected version, if needed.  
>> And this is Natasha.  I know there are some questions regarding our internal process.  And I will say some of this is TBD, as staff are kind of working through what the internal process is going to be looking like.  And I think that there are ‑‑ there's a small group of SSB staff working through those internal processes.  Is that right, Courtney?  I think I'm right.  Some of it is still a little ‑‑ 
>> This is Courtney.  You are correct.  I will be scheduling another meeting with the folks who need to be involved, and we're going to try and nail down the process.  
>> JENNIFER BEILKE:  I don't know if this was said or not.  I know with VRS, it was determined that this was going to be I guess, mandatory across the board for VRS.  Correct?  Yes.  Then with SSB, though, that decision has not been made.  You know, we are ‑‑ as I understand it, we are at the very beginning stages of this.  We are just piloting this and there's been no decision to make this mandatory.  So I just wanted to make sure that that has been said.  And that's correct, Natasha, right?  
>> This is Natasha, yes.  We are not anywhere close to making that decision.  We want community partners to try it out to weigh in, provide feedback if this is something that is absolutely burdensome and is not going to work for them, we want to hear that.  But if it ends up being something convenient, especially for those working with VRS as well, we want to make sure that they have that option to have that convenience.  
>> JENNIFER BEILKE:  Are there any other questions from anyone?  
>> This is Rob.  I do have ‑‑ since we're talking about this, and I'm one of the counselors that do have a customer that utilizes this new system.  When you get the tickler, you get the option to go into the file.  But it doesn't take you to where you need to go.  So you have to actually still find out exactly where you have to go to either open up that document for, you know, the report or go find the financial documents.  Maybe it's still a training thing because I still have no idea what I'm supposed to be doing with it.  And then not all of the invoices are accessible.  So trying to get the authorization number and the PO number, that's not always easy to do.  ‑‑ or the invoice number.  That's just some constructive criticism.  
>> This is Natasha.  That's incredibly helpful.  And I think rolling this out first as a pilot, one of the things we need to make sure we do is provide training to those community partners who would like accessible invoices because I think that's incredibly important.  And if you identify other areas that aren't accessible, Rob, we want to make sure that we address those because we want everyone to be able to access the information.  
>> Okay, thank you.  And I'm not saying that the invoice that I had for this particular community partner was not accessible at all.  I'm not saying that.  But I do get invoices that are not.  And the only way I'm able to get the authorization number and the PO number is in the subject line of the e‑mail I get from Kim.  So there's a few of them that are that way.  And I'm happy to help, Courtney, if you need someone on that committee to help you.  
>> Courtney gave you a thumbs up, Rob. 
>> Awesome.  Thank you, Courtney.  
>> SUSAN KUSZ:  Looks like we do not have any other questions.  If folks have questions that come up, they can always, you know, e‑mail them in.  We can always, you know, respond to those at another time.  Thank you to Laura and Jess for your time and your explanation.  It's been very helpful for us.  Thank you.  
>> SUSAN KUSZ:  Yes.  Thank you, Jess and Laura, for your participation this morning.  I just want to put out a huge thank you for all the people that were able to attend this morning.  It kind of looks like maybe we have more people on this meeting than we did the last time, which hopefully indicates that this is a better time slot and time frame.  We would like to hear your feedback, however, on this change in the forums.  
So when I send out the e‑mail with the PowerPoint, there also will be a short survey, if you could please answer a few questions about this change in time and the amount of time that we're spending in the forum meetings.  The other thing that we've been entertaining is possibly having like a quote‑unquote office hour, so to speak, on the opposite months when we don't have the forum so that if people do have questions or comments or questions and they just want to touch base with us or maybe hear updates or what have you, we've been kind of kicking around that idea of having like an office hour session as well. 
So moving forward just a quick brief overview for the forum in January, we are going to hear from a couple of partners about the elevator pitch that they completed, possibly view it as well so you can get an idea.  If you have questions about completing an elevator pitch, please reach out to me, Lisa Larges or Lisa Rogers.  We do continue to work on the website, and we would be looking over that a little bit and talking about that in January.  
We also will be hearing from those vendors or ‑‑ I'm sorry, community partners that have been monitored and how that went for them.  And I think part of the reason for that is just so that people have a little built better idea of what's involved in monitoring.  And I think if you maybe hear it from peers, it's a little bit better than hearing from Jennifer and I who always say it's nothing to worry about [chuckling].  And then they worry about it anyways.  
And again, we are looking for people to participate in developing an onboarding for new community partners.  And last but not least, I just want to give a shout out that October is Disability Awareness Month.  And just would like people to be aware of that.  That is all I have.  If there's any questions, comments, Natasha, Jennifer, anybody ‑‑ otherwise, I think we can call it.  
>> Thank you all for your time.  And this is probably one of our larger forums.  I love seeing the participation.  I hope everyone has a wonderful rest of the week and looking forward to checking in with you all next quarter.  
>> JENNIFER BEILKE:  Thank you, everyone. 
>> SUSAN KUSZ:  Thanks, everybody.  Have a great day.  
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